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April 6, 2018
Proposed Mt. Storm-Valley 500 kV Rebuild Project

Dear Neighbor,

At Dominion Energy, we are committed to continually reviewing and analyzing our energy
infrastructure to provide the most safe and reliable electric service. We are currently exploring
options to address an aging 500 kilovolt (kV) electric transmission line located near your property.
The line needs to be replaced to maintain reliability for our customers.

We are dedicated to finding the best solution for our long-term needs and the communities we
proudly serve. We would like to hear from you before filing an application with the Virginia State
Corporation Commission this coming summer or early fall.

This project will rebuild an existing 500 kV line located in West Virginia’s Grant, Hardy and
Pendleton counties and Virginia’s Augusta and Rockingham counties that connects our Mt. Storm
and Valley substations (please see enclosed overview map). The 64-mile line was built in 1965 and
features brown, weathering steel lattice structures, which are nearing the end of their service life.
The line has been in operation for over five decades and needs to be replaced to ensure the
integrity of the power grid.

Our plan is to rebuild the line in a manner that:

Creates no new right of way

Keeps structures in the same general location as existing structures
Provides long-term reliability and durability without excessive maintenance
Complies with mandatory standards to ensure safety and reliability

We are currently studying options to satisfy these goals. However, it is important to gain feedback
from the community.

We invite you to attend one of our upcoming informational open houses for an opportunity to speak
with our electric transmission experts about the project. Open houses will be held in both Augusta
and Rockingham counties in the coming months. There will be no formal presentations at these
events. Instead, the format is open with various informational stations. Please feel free to attend as
your time allows. We will contact you soon with more information once venues and dates are
confirmed. We hope you can join us.

Additional project updates will be posted online at www.DominionEnergy.com/mtstormvalley. The
site is currently under development and will be available soon. You may also contact us by sending
an email to powerline@dominionenergy.com or calling 888-291-0190.

Sincerely,

Dominion Energy Electric Transmission Communications
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